
 
 
 
        
 
Dear Brethren, 

 Now when He had left speaking, He said unto Simon, Launch out 
into the deep, and let down your nets for a draught.       - Luke 5:4  

Let us keep proclaiming the message of salvation! 

Last March 23 and 24, we invited 
our visiting 
Cambodian 
missionary 
friend to 
Laos to 

speak in our Saturday Bible study in 
O’reang and in our Sunday 
service in Senmonorom. 
Praise God for the souls who 
heard the Gospel and 
accepted Christ as their 
Savior! Please pray that we 
would be welcomed to open a home Bible study in the house 
of the village chief in Purang, O’reang.   

Let us keep investing in the lives of our youth! 

On April 15 to 17, during 
Khmer New Year, four of our 
young people, including 
three ladies and Francis, 
were able to join the first 
Youth Camp in Sihanouk, a 
coastal area in the southwest of Cambodia, which is around 500 

km away from Senmonorom. It 
was attended by 53 campers 
from 6 fellowshipping Baptist 
churches here in Cambodia and 
was a good time for young people 
to meet Christians from other 

places, study God’s word, 
hear testimonies, and 
have fun in team building 
and playing games. We 
are praying that more of 
our students would be 
able to join next year, 
especially our young men. Please pray also for our 
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new Bible study starting this May in the family of Lekhena, one 
of our campers and English students in Senmonorom.  
 
Let us keep trusting the Lord for provision! 
 
Truly God is good 
and faithful. He 
knows what we 
need and He has 
His way of 
supplying it. We 
have been 
praying to buy the 
100 square-meter 
lot property in 
Senmonorom 
town that costs 
$14,500, until the 
owner of the land, 

upon knowing that we are helping the community with our free 
English classes, offered a better option: 212 square meters in 
the same area for $19, 300! Yes, land is expensive here but after 
a year of asking around, it was so far the best deal we had. 
Praise God because as of April 29, we have raised 41% ($8, 
000) of what we need. Please continue praying with us as we 
trust the Lord to give the remaining  
$11, 300 to be able to pay the land in full. 
 
Thank you for taking the time to read our prayer letter and for 
praying for my family and the ministry that God has placed us 
in. God bless you! 
 
 Now unto him that is able to do exceeding abundantly above all that 
we ask or think, according to the power that worketh in us, unto him be 
glory in the church by Christ Jesus throughout all ages, world without 
end. Amen.            - Ephesians 3:20-21 

 
Grateful for your faithful partnership with us, 
Rilson, Lily, and Francis 
 
 
 



 


